## CUMRU TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED JOINT COMPREHENSIVE PLAN OCTOBER 17, 2017

The Public Hearing by the Cumru Township Board of Commissioners for the Joint Comprehensive Plan update was called to order by President Ruth O'Leary at 6:47 p.m. Other Commissioners in attendance were Vice President Edward L. Gottschall, Sheri Hoover, and Lorri Swan. Tony J. Sacco was absent. Also attending were Solicitor Michael A. Setley, Superintendent of Public Works Robert McNichols, Jr., Assistant Superintendent of Public Works Michael L. Yost, Business/Personnel Administrator Peggy A. Carpenter, Manager Jeanne E. Johnston, Secretary Latoya Procopio, and Joseph P. Rogosky of Great Valley Consultants.

Mr. Setley stated that the public hearing was being held pursuant to the Municipal Planning Code. Mr. Setley stated that drafts of the 2017 Joint Comprehensive Plan update have been available to the Public and the Board of Commissioners for the past month, including on the Township's website. The Cumru Township Planning Commission and the Berks County Planning Commission have had opportunities to comment on the plan. The Township worked with other municipalities within the Governor Mifflin School District to develop the plan.

## PUBLIC

Mr. Setley invited comments or questions from the public and the Board. Mrs. Impink asked about obtaining a copy of the plan and was referred to the website for an electronic copy and the Secretary for a paper copy.

Attendance: Margaret Impink of 125 Orchard Place, William Miller of 40 Murfield Drive, Megan Carpenter of WFMZ, Hamid Chaudhry, and Gary Doerries of 3 Chestnut Hill Drive.

## **CORRESPONDENCE**

A) Public hearing and intent to adopt Joint Comprehensive Plan advertised 10/3/2017 and 10/10/2017, including summary of the plan

## ADJOURNMENT

The public hearing adjourned at 6:49 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Latoya Procopio

Secretary